Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. November 16th. 2020
Present: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.S.Cutts  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Public Participation A member of the public asked that the Clerk resumed publishing minutes in the notice boards and give details of how the public could join in a Zoom meeting.
a) Police Report The website indicated that 4 incidents had been reported in September
b) County and District Council Reports. Cllr.Roper said that he would urge NCC Highways to come up with a safe alternative to the closure of New Holme Lane whilst roadworks were in progress. Cllr.Holland said that she was concerned that some entire departments at Broadland had been moved to Long Stratton and that this would result in a reduction in service once restrictions allowed public access. There was no voluntary driver service being organised by BDC and the Clerk was asked to write to the Medical Practice to see if they had any suggestions for access by the elderly.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that Tui had announced new holiday destinations from late 2021.
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the September meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk would chase again a reply from NCC on the responsibility for the hedge in Mill Street just East of the Beck Lane junction. He confirmed that there would be no s.106 agreement for the new industrial site at Abbey Farm but that Community Infrastructure Levy would apply.
5. Planning No objections were raised to the street lighting plan for the Lovell development off Manor Road. No objections were raised to the proposed Solar Farm in Hainford but the proposed construction access via Church Street, Crown Road and Spixworth Road was totally unacceptable. No objection was raised to extended extraction at Spixworth Quarry but members felt that there was an opportunity for lorry traffic to access the site from the airport roundabout on the NDR. 
6. Cemetery Drive The Council had received a reply from Simons Landscaping together with a report commissioned by them from Canham Consulting Ltd. After a lengthy discussion, members felt that the reply did not fully address their concerns and that the original specification had not been completely followed. The Clerk was asked to write to the Norfolk Association of Local Councils to seek advice on the way forward in dealing with this situation.
7. Newton Park  The Clerk had received a report and quotation to carry out the necessary tree surgery to two oak trees which were overhanging 204 Manor Road and the Council agreed to proceed at a cost of £500+VAT.
8. Correspondence  The Clerk would also write to NCC Highways regarding the closure of New Holme Lane cycleway  The play area inspection report had been received and it was agreed that the Clerk purchase a new waste bin and safety bolt covers for Newton Park. Ray Wilks would inspect and attend to a replacement plank at the zip wire, a loose fence slat and a hole in the hedge at Horsham Park. The Clerk would also speak to Norse about a missing lock at Newton Park.  The Clerk had been informed by PK Littlejohn (external auditors) that the accounts were in order and there were no matters requiring the attention of the Council. A letter from a resident in Church Street regarding parking, speed, footways etc. would be referred to NCC.
9.  Accounts










E-ON

Street Light Electricity (inc.VAT)

£226.37



Zoom

Meeting fee




£14.39



J.Graves
Salary (inc.PAYE)



£551.60



D.Bracey
Play area inspection (inc.VAT)

£120.00
10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk reported that he had authorised PJD to clear ivy from the back of the churchyard wall. The need for re-pointing had become apparent and Ray Wilks was asked to report on this at the next meeting. It was also suggested that the Clerk write to the PCC to suggest a long term strategy for removing low branches and self seeded saplings in the churchyard. The clerk confirmed that the bridge in Meadow Farm Lane was not the responsibility of NCC Highways and that it belonged to the farm. He was asked to report hedging overhanging the wall between the sign and the telephone exchange.
11. Next Meeting Monday December 21st..7.30 p.m. via Zoom
